November 28, 2011

Dear PPA members,
Good News! It is highly likely that we will begin the Dam re-construction and improvements per the state’s mandate by June 2012. And here is the really good news: we believe the project will be completed by Dec 31, 2012. That means we would be able to bring the water level back up to the normal level by the beginning of 2013. Keep in mind this is not a done deal yet. We are negotiating terms of construction and financing as we speak. We expect to sign contracts by early next year.
The Dam Project Management task force comprised of Larry Clough, Ron Corson and Terry Radke has worked many hours spelling out specifications in the bid requests, finding reputable contractors who are experienced with Dam construction and toe drains, analyzing the bids and laying out a grid to compare as much as possible on an apples to apples basis. They sought bids from four contractors and the board approved them beginning to clarify and finalize remaining details. 
The projected cost is $850,000 to $950,000. As of November 16, 2011 we had Dam funds of $249,000. The Dam Financing task force has sought bids from 5 banks. This is a great time to be financing this project because the interest rates are very favorable. We will likely be accepting an offer from Lake City Bank(LCB) for a $700,000 18 month construction line of credit(LOC) at a variable rate tied to the prime rate currently at 3.25%. At the end of the 18 month period we transition to a      5 year fixed rate loan at 5.25%. If we do not have this paid off by the end of the 5 years(Nov 2018), the loan interest rate becomes variable and will be set at going 2018 rates. We, as a board, don’t proclaim to be economists, but with the national debt level and the high federal budget deficits we expect interest rates could be significantly higher in 2018. Because of that we would like to have this paid off at the end of six and a half years at a known low interest rate.
Since we don’t have $700,000 of collateral, for PPA to receive the loan from LCB, in the event of PPA’s default on the loan we are required to agree that LCB will assume the position of PPA as to the enforcement and collection of the assessments until the loan is paid off.
In order to pay this loan off within six and a half years the annual assessment as of Jan 1, 2012 will be as follows: lakefront lots $370 and non-lake front lots $160; last year the dam assessments were $250 and $105 respectively. We will also offer a discounted single pay option per lake front lot of $1970 and $860 per non-lake front lot.  Under the single pay approach you could make one payment in lieu of 6 yearly payments. We expect the dues and assessment notices to be mailed in late December or early January. Note: the annual PPA dues will remain unchanged at $95 for lake front lots and $40 for non-lake front lots
These have been exciting times as we begin to see the board’s years of hard work come to fruition and the lake’s water levels returning to normal in 2013.

Steve Herendeen, PPA President

